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CORPORATE PERFORMANCE MONITORING REPORT FOR



2007/08

Portfolio
Various

Subject Matter

Consideration was given to the report of the Policy and Performance Officer (PPP 53/08) on the Corporate Performance Monitoring Report for 2007/08.   He informed Members that Councils were no longer required to compile and publish an annual Best Value Performance Plan but had to make information on performance available to relevant stakeholders.   He informed Members that the report was the first to be produced using the performance software, Covalent.   

The Policy and Performance Officer presented the outturn performance against the Council's 2007/08 Best Value Performance Indicators and local performance indicators and highlighted the percentages of performance indicators which were on/off target, the percentage of performance indicators which were improving, deteriorating or staying the same and the delivery of performance indicators against the National Quartiles.  He also commented on performance against the Council's priorities and on the level of satisfaction with Council services.

The Policy and Performance Officer drew Members’ attention to amendments of the outturn figure relating to BV.86 and BV.166(a).

Members welcomed the Performance Monitoring Report and considered that the information contained therein could be useful in assisting the Council to continue to provide improved services for the public.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

Reasons for Decision

(i) that the end of year performance for 2007/08 of the City Council against it's performance indicators be noted.

(ii)
that the Portfolio Holders discuss the relevant aspects of the Report with the Corporate Directors with a view to challenging and improving the services which were provided to the public, the outcomes of those discussions being used as part of the consideration of the Council's corporate priorities and also reflecting the relationship between those services and the new Area Agreements.

(iii)
that the relevant parts of the Monitoring Report be referred to Corporate Resources, Community and Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committees for their consideration.







